


SHIPTON READING ROOM CIO
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Thursday June 13th 2024 at 4:00pm
_______________________________________________________________________________

Attendees 

Steve Cooke (SC), David Hellens (DH), Steve Smith (SS), Jayne Spiller (JS), Pamela Todd (PT)

Apologies

Pete Kealy (PK), Sarah Kealy (SK) 

Approval of Minutes

SC welcomed everyone to the meeting. The Committee approved the Minutes from the 2023 AGM.

Chair’s Report for 2023

Hall usage has continued to increase throughout 2023.

There have been fewer ad-hoc social events due partly to the cost of staging such events and a lack of volunteers to assist in the planning and running.  However, the Trustees are content that the consistently popular monthly Saturday coffee morning and extraordinarily popular monthly Pop-up-Pub evenings contribute hugely to offsetting operating costs.  The monthly Film Night is of benefit to members of the Community and other ad-hoc events such as the ‘Christmas Tractor Drive’, Christmas Fayre, Wreath-Making Workshop and Spring Plant Sale have been well attended.  The annual village fete (‘Shipfest’) was again centred around the Reading Room.

The ‘Toddlers group’ has had to stop running because of limited attendance, but the Karate class, Pilates, Quilters and Knitwits all continue.

We are very grateful to the individuals who are volunteering, whether to assist in running events or to organize and run classes and events; their efforts help to keep the Hall alive and hopefully thrive.

Heating is our major expense (bills have increased 48% compared to the previous year due to increased usage of the Hall and increased unit costs).  We will review suppliers and look for a good deal once our fixed-term contract expires at the end of May 24.  Also, we will investigate the feasibility of solar power and the possibility of grant funding towards installation of solar panels.  One part of the functionality on the remote heating controls is currently not working and we are trying hard with the manufacturer to get this issue rectified. However, the missing functionality is ‘desirable’ rather than ‘essential’ to the operation of the system.

The Trustees continue to assess the risks to which the Charity is exposed in running the facility and are satisfied that systems are in place to manage and mitigate exposure to the risks identified.

In conclusion, we believe that we have a sound and stable system of management for the operation of the Charity and the Hall that manages the infrastructure, finances, risks, Health & Safety and operations. We encourage residents to continue to support the events that take place and even consider organizing something themselves.


Finance Report 

Income for the year was £15,411.  Room hire contributed £3,145.  The Trustees ran a number of fundraising events for the Hall during the year and this raised £6,223 net of costs.

Expenditure for the year was £21,579.  There was one one-off cost which was the final instalment due to Snape of £9,060.  Excluding the payment to Snape costs were £12,519.  This was slightly higher than 2022 and was mainly as a result of increased fundraising costs and electricity costs, reflecting the increased usage.

Due to the one-off payment to Snape the bank balance decreased between 2023 and 2022 by £6,169, making the bank balance at the end of 2023, £26,191 compared to £32,359 at the end of 2022.

It should be noted that room hire income would have been £5,175 when the free hire from the ‘build back better’ grant was included.

The Trustees agreed to hold a reserve of £10,000 to cover approximately 12 months of operating costs.  The remaining £16,191 will be held to create a reserve for future capital expenditure and renovation works.  Any surplus in future years will be added to this reserve to ensure the Charity has sufficient funds should significant repairs be required in the future.


Appointment of Trustees

Jayne Spiller has decided to step down as a Trustee.  Steve Cooke, on behalf of the Trustees and the Village, thanked Jayne for all her work as a Trustee of the Reading Room and for taking the lead on many of the ad hoc events.

Steve Cooke, Pete Kealy, Steve Smith, and Pamela Todd put themselves forward for re-election as Trustees.  They were proposed by Steve Smith and seconded by Pamela Todd.

The Trustees will endeavour to find a replacement for Jayne Spiller as a Trustee.

The meeting concluded at 7.50 pm




